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2023 Boat Census Survey
Introduction
The Lake Ripley Management District completed the annual boat census survey on Lake Ripley on Thursday, July 13th, 2023. It took one hour and 20 minutes to complete the entire loop, starting at 9:07 a.m. and finishing at 10:27 a.m. The survey was conducted on Jimmy DeGidio’s pontoon boat. The survey crew included Jimmy DeGidio, Lianna Spencer, Lake Manager, Dwight Osmon, Water Quality Technician, Georgia Gomez-Ibanez, District Secretary, and Gary Zibell, from Cambridge TV. Gary generously donated his time and equipment to videotape the entire shoreline. 
As part of the Lake Ripley Management District’s ongoing carrying capacity study, the District conducts a boat census survey every summer to document the number of vessels moored on Lake Ripley. By completing this survey, we are able to document the population of local boats on the lake as well as the changes happening in our littoral and riparian buffer zones each year. We count all boats, motorized and nonmotorized, as well as swim mats, boat lifts and piers. 

Methods
The crew traveled clockwise on Lake Ripley. The pontoon was traveling slow enough to not create any wake the entire time; this gave the crew the ability to accurately count all vessels, swim mats, boat lifts and piers. Only moored boats were counted, so as not to count boats coming from elsewhere. Vessels counted included: pontoons, speed boats, fishing boats, jet skis, kayaks/paddleboards, non-motors/canoes, paddleboats, sailboats, swim rafts/mats, and boathouses. The weather was cloudy, and the temperature was 77°F. The survey was video recorded so that it can be watched later, if needed. 

Results
This year, the crew counted 175 piers, 308 boats lifts, 204 pontoon boats, 104 speed boats, 16 fishing boats, 42 jet skis, 175 kayaks/paddleboards, 24 canoes/nonmotor, 10 paddleboats, 8 sailboats, and 20 swim mats, and 4 boathouses. 
Since 2022, there has been one additional pier installed in Lake Ripley. Small increases were seen in the number of pontoons, canoes/non-motors, and sailboats, including an additional 4 pontoons, 4 canoes/non-motors, and one more sailboat. Five categories saw a decrease in number in 2022. Speed boats have decreased by 13, fishing boats decreased by 9, jet-skis decreased by 7, kayaks/paddleboards decreased by 9, and swim rafts/mats decreased by 6.
In total there were 583 vessels recorded on the lake, which is 34 less vessels than the 2022 boat census survey. Swim rafts/mats were not included in the referenced number as they are not vessels.

DiscussionPicture 1: Gary, Georgia and Dwight during the Loop Around the Lake survey.

We saw a decrease in the number of vessels on Lake Ripley since 2022. We saw 34 less vessels on the lake, with the biggest decrease in speed boats.   
Over the last two years, it seems as if there is a trend forming that suggests that over time there may be fewer motorized vessels and more non-motorized vessels. In 2021 and 2022 we saw a large increase of paddleboards and kayaks. This year the number of vessels on the lake decreased by 34, with most of those being boats with motors and jet skis. 
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Boat Census Survey Comparision
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